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Dear Roadrunner Parents, 

 

We hope this letter finds you and your families healthy and happy. We would like to take a moment to address the recent 

changes in our attendance policy. The changes require parents to meet with the Student Attendance Review Team for 

every three absences that their child accrues during the school year. We understand that this may cause some concern 

and inconvenience for you, and we would like to clarify the reasoning behind this policy. 

 

Chronically Absenteeism Data 

Missing just two school days per month is the same as missing one month of school per school year. 

 

Children that miss 18 days of school (10%) are considered Chronically Absent and are likely to struggle in school. 

 

Children that are chronically absent are likely to struggle to read proficiently by 3rd grade. 

 

Children that are not reading proficiently by 3rd grade are four times more likely not to graduate high school. 

 

Last school year, 30% of Chaparral scholars missed more than one month of classroom instruction due to absences. 

These scholars were considered Chronically Absent. 

 

We understand that unexpected absences may occur due to illness or family emergencies. In these cases, we ask that 

parents notify the school as soon as possible so that we can work together to ensure that your child does not fall behind 

in their studies. We believe that regular communication between parents and school administration is key to addressing  

preventable absences. By requiring a face-to-face meeting, we hope to engage with our families in a meaningful way and 

understand any underlying issues that may be contributing to their child's absences. We want to work together with 

parents to find solutions that will help their child succeed in school. 

We understand that this policy may cause some inconvenience for parents, but we hope that you understand our 

reasoning behind it. We value your child's education and want to work with you to ensure their success. If you have any 

questions or concerns about the attendance policy, please do not hesitate to reach out to us. 

School Attendance Protocol 

 Scholars are expected to attend school daily. We reward perfect attendance monthly, quarterly, and each 

semester. 

 If a scholar is sick, the parent/guardian is expected to contact the office by 8AM. (909) 357-5450.  

 Please email or drop off doctor’s notes to the front office within 24 hours of the absence. NunePa@fusd.net  

 Parents/guardians will be required to meet with Student Attendance Review Team (SART)  

after every 3rd absence. The SART team consists of Administration, Attendance Clerk, Community Liaison, and the 

Counselor. 

 

Thank you for your understanding and continued support of Chaparral Academy of Technology. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Tim McCaffrey 

Principal, Chaparral Academy of Technology 

http://www.fusd.net/chaparral
mailto:NunePa@fusd.net

